
Bethany Tabor Parish Box 115, Tanunda, 5352. Telephone: O418 632006 
Christian Community Hub, The GOoD Seed Bookshop 

Telephone: 8563 3748 (w)    email: cchubtan@gmail.com 
Child Safe/SMO website Coordinator  Marilyn Mensforth 0410 604 254 

bethanytaborchildsafecoord@gmail.com 
Bulletin notices email: bethanytanunda@gmail.com by 2:00 pm Wednesday 

Bethany Rosters July 7th 
 

Ushers/Greeters 
Brian & Helen Phillips, Neil & Diane Trenberth, 
Daniel & Gayle Grieger 

Lawns and Grounds Dean Liersch 
Bell Ringing  
P.A. Brian Eckermann 
P.P. Kerry Kroehn, Annette Ognjanovic 
Video  
Money Counting Erica Stiller + 1 usher 
Flowers Sharon Sickerdick 
Morning Tea Nicolai family 

Prayer Merryl Liersch 

Tabor Rosters July 7th 

Wardens Rodney & Dianne Semmler 
Kym & Michelle Schulz 
David & Cheryle Pech 

Senior Warden Rodney Semmler 
General Prayer Carolyn Semmler 
Flowers & Cleaning Kay Kleeman, Anne Schmidt 
Morning Coffee Kitchen Renovations—no morning coffee 
Yard Cleaning Warren Schutz 

FREE BREAST CANCER SCREENING IN TANUNDA 
BreastScreen SA is coming to Tanunda from mid-June to late September 2024 to      
provide free breast cancer screening to women over the age of 40, especially those 
aged 50 to 74 years. Regular screening mammograms are currently the most effective 
method for the early detection of breast cancer. 

KAFFEE UND KUCHEN, meets at the Langmeil Centre, 7 Maria St Tanunda, on     
Monday June 24. Guest speaker Wolf Blass. German luncheon at 12 noon. 
$25 per person, which includes coffee and cake at the end of the meeting. 
Please book with Steffi Traeger 0408 621 384 

EXCELLENT CHILDREN’S BOOKS,  by Sally Lloyd-Jones  
Strong - inspired by Psalm 1 reassures little ones that God 
loves them, looks after them and makes them strong. 
Near - inspired by Psalm 139, reminds children that God is with             
them no matter where they go. 

Found -  brings Psalm 23 alive for young children like never before. 

Sunday 23rd June 2024                         5th Sunday after Pentecost 
                                                               
WELCOME  We are meeting together as God’s children. God is pleased to see you as 
we are pleased to see each other. If you’re visiting today, thank you for coming and 
thank you to Pastor Mark Kleemann for leading the Tabor and Bethany services this 
morning. 
 
PSALM 133 
R: How good and pleasant it is 
L: when God’s people live together in unity! 
R: It is like precious oil poured on the head, 
L: running down on the beard, 
R: running down on Aaron’s beard, 
L: down on the collar of his robe. 
R: It is as if the dew of Hermon were falling on Mount Zion. 
L: For there the Lord bestows his blessing, even life for evermore. 
 
PRAYER:  
Lord, govern the world and keep it in peace, so that your church may joyfully serve 
you in all quietness. We ask this through your Son, Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives 
and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and forever.  Amen.  
 
READINGS  
        Job 38:1–11 The might of the Creator  
         2 Corinthians 6:1-13 Paul’s sufferings as God’s servant 
         Mark 4:35 - 41 Jesus calms a storm 
 
HYMNS B: Songs; LH854; AT270; AT615; AT131;  
             T: Songs; AT240; AT71; AT 235; AT408 
 
THEME: Peace Be With You 
           
 
 
Upcoming Services: 
Sunday 30th June 9.00am - Combined Service        
with Pastor Paul Kerber 
Faith Junior School, 16 Maria Street, Tanunda 
 
JULY 7th Start of new SBLC Worship Roster  
1st Sunday of the Month No Service at Tabor 
3rd Sunday of the month No Service at Bethany 
 
JULY 7th Bethany 9.00am Family Service 



WE REMEMBER IN PRAYER 

If you or anyone you know needs prayer or wishes to be added to the prayer list 
please contact Nathan 0411598094 or  Geoff Nicolai  0401424503 or email your 
request to bethanytanunda @gmail.com and we will include them in the bulletin 
prayer list. 

the sick Matthew Roesler, Coral Kennett, Emma Habermann, Pat King, Elsie 
Kroschel, Samantha Bartsch, Ramona Gierke, Anne Schmidt, Jeanette 
Roesler, Liz Schrapel 

mission & 
unity 

The Hub, Grow Love Garden, GOoD Seed, Young Life, Schools, Godly 
Play, Pastoral Care Workers, Lutheran Care, Tanunda Lutheran Home, 
Barossa Village,  Bible Society, German Services, Southern Barossa 
Church and Pastor Paul Kerber 

families Tirryn & Asher Nankivell 
Cedric & Neta Neldner 
Tony & Annette Ognjanovic  
Melissa, Amelia & Blake Peake 

the bereaved The family and friends of Eileen Hueppauff 

HAPPENING THIS WEEK AT THE HUB 

Tuesday  KYB  9.30 am    

Wednesday Bible Study  9:00 am    

 Art Club  10.00am    

 Prayer Time  10:15am   

Thursday Grow Love Garden, Magnolia Road  8:30 am    

 My Time at the Hub 9:00 am 
 

  

  
   

TABOR 175TH ANNIVERSARY  

 The Service to celebrate the 175th Anniversary will be held on Sunday 16 March 
2025. 

 Tabor History- The last 25 years - please continue to forward photos and stories 
from the last 25 years for inclusion in the Tabor History book, by the end of June to 
Chris Bartsch. 

 Congregational Photo - a photo of our congregation will be taken after Service, next 
Sunday,  23rd June, please come if you can, you are a part of our church history 
and our future. 

 
BETHANY TABOR PARISH is looking for a Synod Rep for the upcoming Synod in Oc-
tober 24. This is an important role, on behalf of the Parish. Synod will be held 4-7 Octo-
ber 24 at Concordia College. If you are interested, please contact Nathan Semmler, 
Katrina Neldner or Geoff Nicolai as soon as possible. 
 

HAPPENING THIS WEEK AT BETHANY 
     Tuesday       Prayer                                                                9.15 - 10.30 am 
                          Bethany Church Office 
                          Inquiries to Karen Pietsch 0408 600 480 
 

 

LUTHERAN CARE If members of your congregation would like to contribute any (or all) 
of the following items it would again be very appreciated to ensure we keep the cup-
boards well stocked for those in need. 

 Long life milk 1ltr or 2ltr 

 Bags of Sugar 

 Tinned Veg 

 Coffee and Milo 
Please contact Louise if you have any questions about the Emergency Relief Program 
that we run here in the Barossa.0447 971 406   lhickinbotham@lutherancare.org.au 
 
FRIENDS OF LUTHERAN ARCHIVES Thursday 27th June, 2024, 7.30 pm. Scherer’s 
Remarkable Contribution Speaker: David Moore 139 Archer St, North Adelaide SA 5006 
LIVESTREAM on FoLA YouTube channel:  
https://www.youtube.com/ @friendsoflutheranarchives9644/live  
Philipp Scherer (1920-1999) was a prolific researcher, historian and writer. Some of his 
works about the history of the Hermannsburg Mission are being reproduced as The 
Scherer Papers: The Hermannsburg Chronicle and A Day in the Life of Hermannsburg. 
Linguist, David Moore from Alice Springs, will outline two aspects of Scherer’s work: the 
recording of Central Australian history and his translation work. He will focus upon 
Scherer’s 1947 translation of Carl Strehlow’s Aranda-German-Loritja Dictionary, which is 
an invaluable source for the development of the Western Arrarnta Dictionary database. 
All welcome, supper, $5.00 donation. 
 
SPROCKET ROCKETS & HUGAMUGS  
>   On Tuesday June 25th,10.00am, Hugamugs will meet for coffee at Bean Addiction, 
18-28 Tanunda Road, Nuriootpa. 
>  Thursday June 27th Sprockets Rockets leave Langmeil carpark,16 Jane Place,     
Tanunda, at 9.30am, and meet at the BV Chocolate Company 64 Burings Road,        
Tanunda 10.30am for coffee. 
 
JUNE MEN’S SHED FELLOWSHIP meet on Friday 28th June, 6-6.30pm at shed at 
Schoenborn Church. Guest Speaker still to be finalized. BYO as usual, BBQ available. 
For further details contact Trevor Braunack 0409 633 829. 
 
SAVE THE DATE: the who, what, how and why of worship. A workshop for anyone who 
wants to know why we do the things we do in Lutheran worship. 28 July 2024 2-4pm at 
the Langmeil Centre. An initiative of the SBLC Worship Team. More details to come. 
 
NO FUNDAY SUNDAY THIS YEAR. We are looking for people to join the team for 
2025. If interested contact Carly Kroehn email: carlykroehn@outlook.com            
Mobile: 0421 765 550        

Bethany/Tabor Members' Care: If you or someone you know has a need and would 
like a pastor, someone to visit or phone, a DVD of the service, prayer, or some other 
help, please speak to:  Dennis Canute 0417 837422, Raelene Falland 0407 632032, 
Kay Kleemann 0448 065425, Helen Menzel 0409 283201, Geoff Nicolai 0401 424503, 
Trevor Ratsch 0403 561709, Anne Schmidt 0408 002726, Daph Schmidt 0417 834661, 
Steven Sickerdick 0408 835004, or Dianne Trenberth 0488 558502. The people listed 
will refer you to Pastor Paul Kerber or another pastor as soon as possible.  


